
SACRAMENTO VALLEY LFL CHAPTER MEETING 

MAY 14, 2016 

 

The meeting was opened at 12:12 p.m. at Old Town Pizza in Roseville, with prayer 

and devotion by President Richard Hintz.  There were 10 present at this meeting. 

Ali Bohnhof, Secretary, read the minutes of our last meeting of January 17, 2016. 

The minutes were approved as read. 

Linda Cruz, Treasurer, read the Treasurer’s report.  We have a balance of 

$8,984.73. The outstanding check issued to Family Connections Christian 

Adoptions in November 2015 has been cashed. It was decided that when we 

receive our grant from LWML, the funds will be deposited into a separate bank 

account.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted and filed for review. 

ELDER CARE EVENT – The Elder Care Event of March 5th produced a positive 

outcome. We had 20 people at the event with 7 evaluations received. Evaluations 

and draft of flyer are attached.  

WEBSITE – Luke Triano has agreed to update and maintain our LFL Chapter 

website. He and James Brauer will attempt to get together soon. 

 NEWSLETTER – Richard will continue to work on a chapter newsletter. He will 

seek someone who is interested in putting a newsletter together and recruit 

others to help with articles, editing, and distribution. 

CHEVY’S AND LEATHERBY’S FUNDRAISERS – We decided to not use Chevy’s since 

each restaurant is controlled by their corporate office and has not returned our 

many phone calls.   

Joanne will contact Leatherby’s and get a date in Aug. or Sept. She will also check 

with Chick-fil-a for a fundraiser in Oct.  



WALK FOR LIFE – Eleven of our members participated in the Alternatives 

Pregnancy Center’s “Heroes!! Walk for Life” prior to today’s meeting. LFL raised 

$2,955.00 for the Center. Thanks to all who participated.  

LWML GRANT FOR SEXUALITY EVENT – Lois read a letter sent to us granting 

$3,010.00 to our chapter for a sexuality event. The letter asked questions as to 

the implementation of the grant to be sent back to them.  We have 2 years to put 

an event in place. When we receive the grant money Linda will put it in a separate 

bank account the Safe Credit Union.   

Lois spoke with Andy Matzke, the youth minister of Sun River Church, who is 

interested in partnering with us to put on an event this fall.  She will call him and 

set up a date and meeting time and place with our board. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS – We had election for President and Secretary.  Ali 

Bohnhof was elected Secretary by acclamation. We did not have a nominee for 

President and our Vice President, Lois Brauer, will be leading our chapter until we 

elect a new President. Gail Triano is interested in becoming the President and will 

pray about it and give us an answer at a later date. 

OTHER NEW BUSINESS – 

 Zion Lutheran is having a Stewardship dinner meeting for new members and 

Richard will represent LFL at that dinner. 

May of this year is our 14th year for our chapter.  We have had excellent leaders 

and events over the years. Many lives have been touched and prayerfully changed 

because of our events. God has truly blessed us in so many ways as we share our 

message with others. Thanks to God and the many members of our chapter who 

willfully participate in keeping our chapter alive spreading our message of the 

sanctity of life. 

Our next meeting will be on Saturday, June 18th at 10 a.m. in Zion Center. The 

meeting was closed at 1:50 p.m. with devotion and prayer by James Brauer. 

Ali Bohnhof, Secretary 



 

 

 

 

 


